ł

.

- ----

!



Application, Transcripts, SMALL Exhibits FTC.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3003

CF Subj.

Order No. R- 2685-A

APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on <u>April 28</u>, 196<u>5</u>, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Daniel S. Nutter</u>.

NOW, on this _____day of <u>May</u>, 196<u>5</u>, the Commission, a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2665, dated March 31, 1964, temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pcol, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2685, this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and show cause why the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres.

<u>DRAFT</u> JMD/esr

1º

-2-CASE No. 3003 Order No. R-2685-A

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-2685 have afforded and will afford to the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(6) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-2685 should be continued in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2685 are hereby continued in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated. DRAFT

JMD/esr March 18, 1964

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

Order No. R- 268

APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m_{Examiner} March 11 , 1964 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before <u>Daniel S. Nutter</u>. Examiner-duly-appointed by the Oil-Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with-Rule-1214-of-the-Commission Rules and Regulations.

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Cabot Corporation, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Bough C production and the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool, including a provision for 80-acre proration units.

(3) That the Signal State Well No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico, has encountered a separate common source of supply Pennsylvanian which should be designated the Tobac-Encylvanian formation retical limits of said pool should be the Pennsylvanian formation and the horizontal limits of said pool should be the SE/4 of Section 20, the SW/4 of Section 21, the NW/4 of Section 28, and the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico -2-CASE No. 3003

(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk caused from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool.

(5) That the temporary special rules and regulations should provide for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(6) That the top of the perforations in the Pennsylvanian formation in the Signal State Well No. 1 is at 9058 feet; that the special rules and regulations should therefore provide for an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes.

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations should be established for a one-year period in order to allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well.

(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing in April, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Pennsylvanian production is hereby created and designated the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool with vertical limits comprising the Pennsylvanian formation and horizontal limits comprising the SE/4 of Section 20, the SW/4 of Section 21, the NW/4 of Section 28, and the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(2) That Special Rules and Regulations for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effective April 1, 1964.

-3-CASE No. 3003

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE TOBAC-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the **Develotion Pennsylvalitiesestimp:Stil** Pool, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated **Develop** pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the LaxRadax Saling Saling Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, E/2, or W/2of a single governmental quarter section; provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the unit.

of the Commission RULE 3. The Secretary-Director/may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit comprising a single quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

Tobac-Pennsylvanian RULE 4. Each well projected to or completed in the Lac. Riada-GARGUPCON Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the center of a single governmental quarter-quarter section, provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting-

the drilling of a well on each quarter-quarter section in a standard unit.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

Tobac-Pennsylvanian RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in the Tax Platax Cather Cather Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

Tobac-Pennsylvanian The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the bears to 80 acres.

-4-CASE No. 3003

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That any well presently drilling to or completed in the Pennsylvanian formation within the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool or within one mile **present** that will not comply with the well location requirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an exception to the requirements of said rule. The operator shall notify the Artesia District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before April 1, 1964.

(2) That any operator desiring to dedicate 80 acres to a well presently drilling to or completed in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool shall file a new Form C-128 with the Commission on or before 1, 1964.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in April, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pool may appear and show cause why the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

14 3003

LAW OFFICES

HINKLE, BONDURANT, BRATTON & CHRISTY HINKLE BUILDING

W. C.BONDURANT, JR HOWARD C. BRATTON S. B CHRISTY IV LEWIS C COX, JR. PAUL W EATON JR CONMAD & COFFIELD HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR. MICHAEL R.WALLER

CLARENCE E. HINKLE

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

1964 MAR CLEPHONE 622-6510 SARE HODE 505 Post Office Nok 128

2

February 24, 1964

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P.O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Cabot Corporation respectfully requests that a new pool for production of oil from the Bough C Formation in the NE¹/₂ of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Chaves County, New Mexico, be established. The pool was discovered by Cabot Corporation's Signal State No. 1 well in the NEZNEZ of Section 29.

It is further respectfully requested that the hearing include the establishment of special pool rules and regulations including provisions for 80 acre spacing and proration units with 80 acre allowables. It is further requested that the 80 acre units consist of any two contiguous 40 acre tracts in a quarter section, and that the well locations be within 150 feet from the center of either 40 acre tract.

If there is any further information which you need in connection with the above application, please let us hear from you.

Very truly yours,

HINKLE, BONDURANT, BRATTON & CHRISTY

Howard C. Bratton

HCB:bb

cc:

Mr. William Sargent Cabot Corporation P.O. Box 1101 Pampa, Texas

Dette 2/28-69

COPY 4/10/64 Memo 7 CHIEF ENGINEER To Drive Christy Jo Drder to R-2685 (Calast Carp.), Island Parl, 100, 100, 11 Pool) requires that exceptions to well location and new plats be and with the and new plars be filed with the Carlesia office of the Commission office of the Commission the near 1, 1964. These by man 1, 1964. These by man 1, 1964. These by man 1, 1964 office of the Hobbes office of the Hobbes office of the Commission instead



BOVERNOR JACK M. CAMPBELL CHAIRMAN

State of Meto Mexico **Bil Conserbation Commission**



P. D. BOX 871 BANTA FE

March 31, 1964

Re:

Mr. S. B. Christy Hinkle, Bondurant, Bratton & Christy Order No. Attorneys at Law Hinkle Building P. O. Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico DOCKET MARED Den 4-15-65

3003 Case No. R-2685

Applicants

Cabot Corporation

Dear Sir:

LAND COMMISSIONER

E & JOHNNY WALKER

MEMBER

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours, Inter

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Bobbs OCC _____

Artesia OCC___X

Astec OCC _____

OTHER

A L PORTER, JR. RECRETARY - DIRECTOR

TOBAC FIELD

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Location: 15 miles WSW of Milnesand, New Mexico in Township 8S, Range 33E. Discovery: Discovered in February, 1964, with the completion of Cabot Corporation's Signal-State No. 1 well located 660' FNL and 660' FEL of Section 29, T8S, R33E. Producing Horizon: Pennsylvanian Bough "C" Formation at a depth of 9050'. R. 2685 Development: Development has proceeded pursuant to provisions contained in New Mexico O.C.C. Order No. R-2658 establishing temporary 80-acre proration units. Currently there are 31 producing wells in the field and 11 wells in various stages of drilling and completion. There are 3 dry holes in the area. February production was 134,701 barrels of oil or 4,811 Production: BOPD. There is some water production along the southeast flank of the field.



Docket No. 12-65

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 28, 1965

9 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 3217: (Continued from the March 10, 1965 examiner hearing) In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission upon its own motion to permit S. S. Sutton, dba Eddy Oil Company and all other interested parties to show cause why the Eddy Oil Company Stanolind-State Wells Nos. 1 and 2, located in Units G and J, respectively, of Section 36, Township 19 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission approved plugging program.
- CASE 3240: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Central Drinkard Unit Area comprising 2,600 acres, more or less, of State and Fee lands in Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3241: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in its Central Drinkard Unit Area by the injection of water into the Drinkard formation through six wells in Sections 28, 29, and 32, Township 21 South, Range 37 East.
- CASE 2676: In the matter of the application of Gulf Oil Corporation to (Reopened) reopen Case No. 2676 to reconsider applicant's request that a full 80-acre proration unit comprising the S/2 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Fowler Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, be approved for applicant's Lillie Well No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the West line of said Section 23.
- CASE 3242: Application of Austral Oil Company Incorporated, for an unorthodox location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well location requirements for the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool for its Bunny et al Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 1040 feet from the South line and 1190 feet from the East line of Section 10, Township 27 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Examiner Hearing - April 28, 1965

CASE 3243: Application of Monsanto Company for special pool rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Dagger Draw-Strawn Gas Pool and the Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 640-acre gas well spacing units.

CASE 3003: In the matter of Case No. 3003 being reopened pursuant to the (Reopened) provisions of Order No. R-2685, which order established temporary 80-acre proration units for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

- CASE 2997: In the matter of Case No. 2997 being reopened pursuant to the (Reopened) provisions of Order No. R-2677, which order established 80acre spacing units for the Vacuum-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.
- CASE 3244: Application of James E. Logan for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Rain Spring Unit Area comprising 10,542.00 acres, more or less, of State, Federal and Fee lands in Townships 22 and 23 South, Ranges 24 and 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

-2-

TOBAC FIELD

ROCK AND FLUID PROPERTIES

Producing Formation Gross Pay, Feet Net Pay, Feet

Porosity Water Saturation Permeability Range

Original Reservoir Pressure Saturation Pressure Original Gas in Solution, cu.ft./bbl Reservoir Temperature Estimated Formation Volume Factor Oil Gravity

Producing Mechanism

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE NO. 3003
CASE IIO

Bough "C" 20 - 30 10 - 15 7.3% 25% (est.) 284 md. 1 to 3,000 md. 3031 psig 0 -4620 2950 (est.) 1200 (est.) 151° 1.74 44° API Solution gas driv

Solution gas drive with possibly very minor water drive along southeast flank.

1	Muno Enfield 1 8171 51 5134830 5174830	Atlaniic Biri Qirkezo	\$1.0°m @'		Sunray Superior Wid-Cant. 4 19 53 te-1 66621 Realing Sabete Garen Ya Mil. Cantering U.S. Universe
<u>;;,</u>	U.S. (4) Starty	41001ic 8-171 0174830 6 5	1. 1. Deviz US. Humble (+15+66 (+1248 3.)	Sunray Nid Cont. 13 - 1 - 66121 A 285- U.S. J. L.Murdaek
-	Unin Olietol por Perg ka EP Jones 5-1-71 3126332 JJ.11 J		Max Wilson State 8	33 continental, etal	Su 18 · 636 Cantinental, etal
- A O ::	U.S. U.S. 3.3.3 () 5.1.73 5.1.73 6.1.835 6.	US. Numble IE.G Levia C-21-66 Levia Estas -BW-2 I Sheil	244 celemeno e C. S. celemeno e C. S. celemeno e celemeno e ce	Se Mint. 6-25-68 Pen Amer. 133822 11-18-63 50.Mins. Co.Mins.	10-11 2 Kerr Se Virs Co Minc 10-12 Virs Virs Co Minc 10-12 Virs (-11-12) (-13-77 25 0150 0-13-12) (-22 50 38 0-13-12 (-22 50) (-23 50) 23
5 5 1 1 1			Bunset 21 (tumble C'BW	K2504 K2	Sint and Annual Sint Sint Sint Sint Sint Sint Sint Sint
	3 1	350 129 4 anol 6 fs fd 130 2 22	Mediging Fuel, Se. Mins. (013-64 etc) 5-20-66 E 8251 05 1828	Skeily Sk	25 25 25 25 25 25 20 20 26 26 26 26 26 26 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20
	25	33 3 	 Catol Corp. Velletter fuel.etal Catol Corp. Velletter fuel.etal Catol Corp. Velletter fuel.etal Harris State 	45.0 27-0-1 Mediester Fuel: 6.3 .721 C+16.62 etci (x2-05) e 8260-1 4632 State	Sister St Superior 4.67
	Gr west Orls. 1 Superior H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 Gr West Orls. 1 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 Gr West Orls. 1 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 Gr West Orls. 1 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 Gr West Orls. 1 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 Gr West Orls. 1 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 H-20-17 H-20-17 H-20-17 H-20-17 H-20-17 K-7850 K-645 H-20-17 H-2	64 T L 1994		Construction 15 - C4 E 473C 	67 B. M. Medilin, S.C.M.I. 35
-			Humbie 13 - 23 - 63 36 - 636 11,45 7 5101e 11,45 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	State 1 10224 - 44534 - 741354 - 7413	
L.	1023346 4.031 3.41744 2.4455 1011144 4.42374 3.41744 3.41744 Birdwelli Dil G. 18.75 1 3. 3.7174 3.71744 Constraint G. 18.75 1 3.7174 3.7174 3.7174 Constraint G. 19.75 1 3.7174 3.7174 3.7174 3.7174 Constraint G. 19.75 G. 19.75 1.7174 3.7174 3.7174 3.7174 Constraint G. 19.75 G. 19.75 1.7174 3.7174 3.7174 3.7174 Constraint G. 19.75 G. 19.75 1.7174 3.7174 3.7174 3.7174 G. 19.75 G. 19.75 G. 19.75 1.7174 3.7174 3.7174 G. 19.75 G. 19.75	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	4	3	2 Surre 4-11
		State	Se.Min 3-17- 665281 	13 3 - 17 - 68 2 00 5202 State U.S. Amer Trod.	State State Pure Nu12-51
	Ternes	Sheil 7-16-67 66-1921		10	05 1564 Megnstu 14
	State State	State	Control Registern E Herdy State State State Registern Registern Herd	State	Coostal States "Pure" St. TD17,480 State Coutiniand Pool Coutiniand P
	Yeras Guif 23-17-65 Pan Amer 3-17-65 5-16-60 5-16-60 55201 56 55 J.C.Pickard 3364 386 J.T.7450 5 54 J.C.Pickard 3364 18		$\begin{array}{c} 1 & 1 & 1 & 1 & 72 \\ 1 & 1 & 1 & 1 & 1 \\ - & 72 & & 1 & 1 \\ - & 72 & & 1 & 1 \\ - & 72 & & 1 & 1 \\ 1 & 1 & 1 & 1 \\ - & - & - & -16 \\$	(Trice) 35 (381) Figure NSL. Amer. Mannes El 1720 El 17200 El 17200 El 1720 El 17200 El 17200 El 17200 El 1720	ccorp. te <u>U.S.</u> 14 <u><u>Lurione</u> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i> <i>Livione</i></u>
	Amerada 13. R Russell 3	anémgri 12555 Stote 22 Skelly	1-15-67 05 654 Coastal States 5.0.MinsSt. State Sta	9 33 State	U.S.MI. (Agres Reginson Lo J.C. Ainswertin (S) Ro (Humble) Sam Borgan.
	12-13-63 12-13-63 12-13-63 13-13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-63 13-13-13-13-13-13-13-13-13-13-13-13-13-1	20		5383 <u>J. C. Alinsworth</u> <u>Wursh</u> 6 Lers. 8-16-58 5-17-58 	Kern Co. Ld. ^{1/2} Jough C Som Boren Ji Dissorth L. C. Journey C. Levis To 355
	24 Sheet 51 494c 7 19	Sincieir 9 - 17 - 57	o :		

•

• .

Storage Remark Contractor Contrac	()
Press.	()
100 - 11 12-15-63 3076 Cabol Site - State - 1 - 2-14-66 2031	5.0
€ Labou Signal Oil & Gas State 29-1 • Cabot Kc/1(score) te • Cabot Kc/1(sco	4000
Storia Shell Levich State 1 Sinset Headle State 1 Sunset Hundle State 2 Sunset Hundle State 3 Sunset State 3 Sunset Hundle State 3 Sunset State 3 State 3	2500
• Humble State 1 • Shell Le ick-State 2 • 10-27-64 2751	3000 0008
State BW 12 12-11-66 13 Hum 1c State BW 13 1-8-65 28 Hum 1c None-Federal 1 1-11-65 2617 Atlantic None-Federal 2 1-28-65 2569 Shell Levick-State 3 1-28-65 2569 Atlantic Nene-Federal 2 1-28-65 2569 Atlantic Nene-Federal 2 1-28-65 2569	21 2500
- Canot LeAlester-Stale B =	0003 Hole
	101200 201200 201200
30 BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER	7000
20 OIL CONSERVATION COM	16500
	51: 10
0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 0 1 0 1 1 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0	

.

•

PLOT OF INITIAL BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE VERSUS TIME

TOBAC POOL, CHAVES COUNTY

· · ·

FEBRUARY, 1965 BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURES

TOJAC POOL

COMPANY LEASE	WELL NO.	LOCATION S-T-R	DATE PRESS.RUN	TIME S HRS/MIN	B.H.P@ POOL DATUM
ATLANTIC REFIN Mona Fed. Mona Fed. Mona Fed.	ING CO. 1 2 3	17-8-33 17-8-33 17-8-33	2-19 2-19 2-19	24/00 25/00 23/00	2501 2497 2497
CABOT CORPORAT Signal State	10N 2	29-8-33	2-18	24/00	2409
HUMBLE OIL & R N.M. St. BW N.M. St. BW N.M. St. BW Tobac Oil Uni Tobac Oil Uni	1 2 3 t 2	20-8-33 20-8-33 20-8-33 21-8-33 20-8-30	2-17 2-17 2-17 2-17 2-17	24/00 24/30 25/00 25/00 24/30	2509 2514 2506 2446 2512
INGRAM, TOM L. Garretson]	25-8-32	2-20	24/00	3150
SHELL GIL COMP. Levick	ANY 7	20-8-33	2-17	51/00	2495
SIGNAL CIL & G State E	AS CO.	29-8-33	2-18	25/0 0	2490
SUNSET INTERNA Humble State Humble State Humble State	A 1 A 2	. CORP. 21-8-33 21-8-33 21-8-33	2-18 2-18 2-18	50/00 51/00 52/00	2470 2449 2440

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION No 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 2 - 1 / 2 - 2



OIL RECOVERY CALCULATIONS

Indicated Ultimate Primary Recovery from main portion of Tobac Field by Pressure-Cumulative Production Curve*

3,600,000 861

*Does not include development in Sections 24 and 25, T8S, R32E.

Indicated average per well Ultimate Primary Recovery from main portion of Tobac Field developed on 80-acre spacing**

133,300 Bb1

**Based upon 27 current completions
excluding wells in Sections 24 and 25,
T8S, R32E, and Sections 31 and 32, T8S, R33E.

OIL CONȘI	EXAMINER NUTTER ERVATION COMMISSION	
CASE NO.	EXHIBIT NO. 7	
·	nespensed 4/251	6

DRILLING ECONOMICS

FLOWING WELL*

	40 acres	80 acres
Income Recoverable oil, bbl Operator's Net Recoverable Oil (37.5%) Operator's Gross Income @ \$2.95/bbl**	66,700 58,353 \$172,171	133,300 116,638 \$344,082
Costs (slowing Well)		\$115,000 11,000
Costs Drilling and Completion (flowing well) Flow Line and Tank Battery		\$126,000
Flow Line and Battery Cost		\$ 15,000
Total Well and Ou Operating Cost (\$3,000/well/year) - 5 years Total Drilling, Completing and Operating Co	st.	\$141,000
Total Drilling, Completing	\$ 31,171	\$203,082
Before Tax Profit	0.2	5 1.61
Before Tax Profit to Investment Ratio		

* Pumping well costs \$20,000 additional. **Includes 9¢/bbl for casinghead gas.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER BEFUKE EAAMINER NUTTER OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION (1900) EXHIBIT NO. ______ CASE NO. _______ Kayman 4/28/65

.

Cabor Cosp Curition port Bough Signal Stace WEELto / NE NE 27-8-53 Chover

Comprise NE/4 29

1 - Reg (a)









McALESTER FUEL COMPANY

MCALESTER BUILDING

MAGNOLIA, ARKANSAS

April 21, 1965

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT CHAS. A. DILLARD, SUPERINTENDENT VERNON TURNER, ASS'T. SUPERINTENDENT

> New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Post Office Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

Gentlemen:

Re Case No. 3003 Order No. R-2685 Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool Chaves County, New Mexico

<u>က</u>

McAlester Fuel Company does not plan to be represented in the above docket but takes this means of advising the Commission of our views in the matter.

As an operator in the above field, <u>McAlester Fuel Company</u> hereby joins Cabot Corporation et al in recommending that the present temporary field rules, including 80-acre spacing, be made permanent for the future development of this field.

Yours very truly,

MCALESTER FUEL COMPANY

upuer

By Vernon Turner

VT:mos

cc: Mr. W. M. Sargent, Jr. Cabot Corporation P. O. Box 1101 Pampa, Texas

> Mr. P. C. O'Quinn Cabot Corporation P. O. Box 4395 Midland, Texas

GOVERNOR JACK M. CAMPBELL CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission



LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON B, HAYS MEMBER STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

May 7, 1965

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico

Re:	Case No	3003
	Order No.	R-2685-A
	Applicant:	

CABOT CORPORATION

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

D A A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC____

Artesia OCC<u>x</u>

Aztec OCC _____

OTHER_



- I

ſ	MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 3003.
	MR DURRETT: Application of Cabot Corporation for the
	creation of a new oil pool and for special pool rules, Chaves
10	County, New Mexico. MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of Hinkle, Bondurant, Bratton
/ER 243.6601	MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of memory we have one witness.
VE	& Christy for the Applicant Cabot Carbon. We have one witness.
VON7	(Witness sworn.)
MC	WILLIAM M. SARGENT, JR.
CRC	called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
nd CK vice	
EIER, WILKINS and General Court Reporting Service	follows: DIRECT EXAMINATION
IN	
ILK t Rep	BY MR. CHRISTY: Q Would you please state your name, position, with whom
W. Cour	Q Would you please state your name, i
ER, neral	and in What capacity
AEI Ger	you are employed and A William M. Sargent, Junior, employed by the Cabot Cor-
Υ, Λ	A William M. Sargent, Junior, out of poration as a petroleum engineer.
LE	3 Mr Sargent, have you previously testilled before and
DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER General Court Reporting Service	in commission and had your qualifications as a petroleum engineer
DE	accepted?
	A Yes, I have.
	Q Are you familiar with the application in Case 3003 be-
	fore the Commission and what it seeks?
	A Yes, Iam.



-			Q Are you familiar with the well and general area
EY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER			A Yes, sir.
			Q involved in the application?
		16	A Tes, sir, I am.
		243-6691	Q Would you briefly tell the Examiner what is sought by
		Phone 24	the application in this case?
			A Cabot has completed a Pennsylvanian discovery well in
		New Mexico	the Chaves County Panhandle in Section 29, Township 8 South,
	0		Range 33 East. We are requesting temporary field rules and desig-
	General Court Reporting Service		nation of a new pool. We have requested the designation of the
	rting		pool to be Tobac, T-o-b-a-c.
	Repo	nerqı	Q Do you have a map of the area and is it one of the in-
	Court	Albuquerque,	struments shown in your Applicant's Exhibit 1?
	meral		A Yes, sir, I do. The well location is pointed out by
ME	Ŭ	ding	the arrow.
ΕY,		Building	Q Would you please identify that by distances from the
		Simms	section line?
DEARNL		20 S	A The well is 660 feet from the North line and East line
IQ		Suite 1120	of Section 29, 8, 33.
		Sui	Q Chaves County, New Mexico?
			A Chaves County.
			Q Do you have a well on the log and is that one of the
·			instruments shown in Applicant's Exhibit 1?



A Yes, I do. On the log I have indicated the Bough "C" zone and the perforations in the well.

Q This is not a full log?

A No. this is only a portion of the log.

Q Tell us a little bit about the well history, and I might refer the Examiner to one of the pages in Applicant's Exhibit 1 on well history. There is only one well at the moment, is there not?

A Yes, sir, this is the only well in the area. This well was originally drilled to the Devonian at approximately eleven thousand four or five hundred feet. I'm not sure of the total depth on it. It was cased with 13-3/8ths surface casing at 207 feet, 8-5/8ths intermediate at 3650 feet, $5-\frac{1}{2}$ " production string at 10,332 feet.

The well was tested at 10,200 feet for possible gas production, but when this failed to materialize it was completed in the Bough "C" zone at 9,058 to 68 feet.

Q About when was the well completed?

A This well was completed approximately one month ago, as I recall. On potential test the well flowed 462 barrels of oil plus 352 barrels of water through 26/64 choke with a flowing tubing pressure of 650 pounds. The GOR was 1275 to 1.

Q I believe the Allison-Penn Pool about 22 miles to the



DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER General Court Reporting Service 243-6691

Phone

New Mexico

lbuanerque,

Building

Suite 1120 Simms

east over along the Lea-Roosevelt County lines is a comparable formation with that encountered in your Signal State No. 1?

A Yes.

Q Have you made a comparison of the rock and fluid studies of these areas?

A I have.

Q Would you tell us about that and refer to one of the other pages?

A The Allison-Penn and the Cabot discovery well are both producing from the Bough "C" zone of Pennsylvanian age. The net pays Allison-Penn is approximately nine feet. This is variable from well to well. Our well had 24 feet of what I considered to be net pay zone.

That's indicated on the logs?

A Indicated as on the logs. The porosity in the Allison is approximately 7%, and our well calculated from the log is 5%. Water saturation in the Allison is estimated at 25%, calculated from our log is 35%. The permeability of the Allison Pool has been reported at 200 millidarcies on the average. I calculated from the drill stem test of this zone in our well that the permeability was 190 millidarcies.

The Allison Pool had a reservoir pressure of 3363 compared to our measured pressure of 3055. The other data presented on this



DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER General Court Reporting Service 243-660

Phone

Mexico

New

Albuquerque,

Building

Simms

1120

Suite

Q

sheet is data which has been taken from the literature to arrive at a data necessary to calculate reserves.

Now, sir, I believe your application also seeks pool Q rules for this area involved in the Signal State No. 1 Well. Did 243-6691 I understand you correctly before the hearing that the rules you seek are approximately those that were granted by this Commission Phone in the South Lane Pool which is to the Southeast of the present area? Those rules being codified in Case 2554, Order R-2253 and New Mexico 2253-A? Ganeral Court Reporting Service Yes, sir, this is correct. А Q This is your suggestion to the Commission of rules? Albuquerque, Yes, sir. А Ų. I believe those rules provide for 80-acre spacing and provide for drilling the well in any of the 40's? Suite 1120 Simms Building A Yes, sir. Q Is that correct? This is correct. Α Q And dedicating any 80 East Half, South Half, East Half? Yes. A Q Are those rules the same as the Allison-Penn formation with the exception of the fixed well locations? A Yes, this is correct. Q Do you feel that fixed well locations are preferable

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER



at this time or do you feel that they should be variable well locations until the pool is further developed?

A I believe at this time we should have the liberty of locating our wells on either end of the 80-acre tract to be allocated to the well. One well we do not have enough information to determine the size of the area that we believe the pool will cover and the drainage pattern that would be best suited for this pool.

You would have no objection, though, to having that as a Q temporary portion of the rule at this time?

The fixed locations? A

Phone 243-660]

Mexico

New

Albuquerque,

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Jeneral Court Reporting Service

- Q Yes, the variable locations.
- The variable location? A
- Q Being temporary.

A No objection to it being temporary.

Suite 1120 Simms Building In your opinion, from what you know of the Signal State Q No. 1 well, will it effectively and efficiently drain 80 acres of Bough "C" production?

It is my opinion that well will drain at least 80 acres. A Q Turning to the economics, or economic waste aspects of 80-acre proration which you propose in these new pool rules, have you prepared any comparison of 40 acres and 90-acre economic figures?


A Yes, sir, I have. I have calculated the reserves based upon the reservoir data that was previously presented on 40 acres and 80 acres. This indicates the reserve for 40 acres of approximately 42,000 barrels and for 80 acres of 83,500 barrels.

Q You are now referring to one of the other pages of the exhibit?

A Yes.

243-6691

Phone.

New Mexico

Albuquerque,

Building

Simms

Suite 1120

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Jeneral Court Reporting Service

A One of the sheets included in the exhibit. By applying these reserves and the economics to these reserves we estimate that the income from 40-acre location would be \$99,300, 400 dollars; from 80 acres, \$198,778. This is based upon a straight 1/8th royalty.

We have not considered any overrides which were involved in these economics. We estimate we can drill and complete a flowing well in this field for \$115,000 plus \$10,000 for the tank battery and flow line for a total cost of \$125,000 per well on a new lease. Of course, the second well on the lease would be approximately \$115,000. We anticipate that we will eventually have to pump these wells and would use a hydraulic pumping unit at a cost of approximately \$20,000.

Q That is a rather standard occurrence in the Bough "C" formation, they go to pumping wells rather quickly?



Q Go ahead.

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER General Court Reporting Service Phone 243-6691

Mexico

New

Albuquerque,

Building

Simms

Suite 1120

A This has been our experience in the South Lane field. Therefore, the total cost of the well, capital cost is estimated to be \$145,000. We estimate that the life of the well will be approximately five years and we can operate it at approximately \$3,000 per year for an operating cost of \$15,000. This makes our total investment in the well \$160,000.

Comparing this to the estimated income on 40 acres, we would have a loss of \$60,600, and an income of profit of \$38,800 on 80-acre spacing.

Q You testified that the recoverable oil in your 40 and 80 acres is as depicted in this sheet. You also, I believe, calculated how you arrived at these figures?

A Yes, sir, I have shown that on the sheet.

Q Would you briefly tell us that?

A Using the 5% porosity and 35% water and the formation volume factor of 1.74 determined from the literature and the fluid properties that we know, we determined the oil in place to be 145 barrels per acre foot, or 3,480 barrels. Applying a 30% recovery factor to these numbers we arrive at $43\frac{1}{2}$ barrels per acre foot recoverable oil, or 1,044 barrels per acre recoverable oil.

Q Do you have any suggestions to the Commission with respect to the horizontal limits of the proposed pool?

A

I believe the Commission standard designation of one



mile would be fine.

Mr. Sargent, do you see where the correlative rights of Q any interested party, royalty or working interest owner or other owners might be violated by the granting of an application involving 80-acre spacing?

243-6601 No. I do not. I believe under 80 spacing such rights A phone ? will be protected.

I believe also in the South Lane Pool rules that the Q rules provide for locations within 150 feet of the center of the particular 40-acre drill site, would that be your suggestion in this instance? Albuquerque,

Yes, this would allow for any physical variations of the A physical location itself.

Q Was the exhibit and instruments attached to Exhibit 1 prepared by you or under your direct supervision except for the log?

Yes, they were. A

MR. CHRISTY: I think that's all we have at this particular moment.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Sargent?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

General Court Reporting Service

New Mexico

Building

Simms

Suite 1120

Q The plat which is a part of your exhibit shows a couple



of dots, one in the Northwest, Northwest of 28 and one in the Southwest, Southeast of 20. Are those wells or just dots? No. sir. Those are proposed locations. We propose to A drill the Northwest offset, MacAllister Fuel I understand is going 243-6691 to drill the east offset in the immediate future. DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER Q But only one well is drilled at the present time? Phone There's only one well in the field. A Q And no core was taken of the Bough "C" in this zone? Mexico We plan to core future wells to actually determine A No. General Court Reporting Service rock properties. NewSince no core was taken, what was the basis of your Q Ibuquerque, determination of 24 feet of net pay out of your gross? What was your cutoff point? I believe I used a 3% porosity cutoff from a sonic log. A Building After looking at this log, comparing this to the Allison logs, I believe that 3% will produce. Simms In other words, you estimate there's 25 feet of gross pay Q here and 24 feet of net pay. Is this typical of the Bough "C" Suite 1120 that you could calculate most of the gross net? Á I believe in this particular well the cutoff points appear to be close to the top and bottom of this actual lime zone. As I say, the porosity percent that will produce is a matter of individual opinion, and as I say, looking at recoveries from other



PAGE

11

fields and trying to see where this oil is coming from, I believe that 3% is going to produce in this area. I could just as well say that this whole 25 foot was net pay here.

Q In your estimate of economics you haven't given any consideration to the value of the gas, have you? A No, sir, I have not. At the present time the closest

A No, sir, I have not. At the present time the closest line is some six or seven miles to the Southeast. I believe this line would be connected into the Lane Field. If this field develops into a sizeable area, which we hope it will, I'm sure that one of the gasoline plant owners will lay a line. In fact, we have already been approached by one owner; this, of course, will improve the economics.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr. Sargent?

Guipping Q Was

Q Was this 462 barrel test, was that a 24-hour test? A No, sir, that was not. I believe that was a six-hour test, calculated from a six-hour test.

Q It was projected to twenty-four hours?

A Yes, sir. I do have the production on March the 9th, last Monday, was 220 barrels of oil, 10% water on 10/64 choke. That is 750 pounds flowing tubing pressure. We feel that we have a well here capable of producing in excess of 1,000 barrels if it



DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER General Court Reporting Service

Phone

Mexico

New

Albuquerque,

Simms

Suite 1120

	243-6691	was opened wide.					
		Q	One other question, I think you gave it, what was your				
		recovery	factor?				
		A	Thirty percent.				
ĸ			MR. PORTER: That's all I have.				
JVE VE	e 24		MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.				
ANC ANC	Phone	Sargent?					
SOU			MR. DURRETT: Just one question,				
	ue, New Mexico	BY MR. DURRETT:					
WILKINS and CROWNOVEK Court Reporting Service		Q	Have you calculated any 80-acre allowable?				
DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS General Court Reporting		A	It would be 187 barrels a day. The 40-acre allowable				
11LK t Repu	Albuquerque,	is 148.	ſ				
Cour	Albug		MR. NUTTER: If there's no further questions, the				
EIER, General	1	witness m	ay be excused.				
0 G	Building		(Witness excused.)				
EY,	· · /		MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Christy?				
SNL	Simms		MR. CHRISTY: Yes. We would like to offer in evidence				
EAK	20 S	Exhibit 1	with all the sheets attached to it.				
D	Suite 1120		MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit 1 will be admitted in				
	Su	evidence.					
			(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhi- bit No. 1 was offered and admitted in evidence.)				
			MR. CHRISTY: We have nothing further.				



MR. NUTTER: Anyone have anything further to offer in Case 3003? We will take the case under advisement.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO SS 243-6601 COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal this 2nd day of April, 1964.

Public-Court Reporter

Suite 1120 Simms Building My commission expires:

June 19, 1967.

I do hereby certify that the foregoing de a complete record of the proseedings in the Exacine: hearing 19.6 heard by, Examiner New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission



DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER General Court Reporting Service

Phone .

New Mexico

Albuquerque,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONFERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE FURIOGE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3003 Grder Ho. R-2685-A

AFPLICATION OF CAROT CORPORATION FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL FOOL ANT FOR SPECIAL FOOL RULES, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on April 28 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NON, on this <u>6th</u> day of May, 1965, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2685, dated March 31, 1964, temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Fool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2685, this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and show cause why the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Fool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres.

-2-CASE No. 3003 Order No. R-2685-A

esr/

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-2685 have afforded and will afford to the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(6) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations premulgated by Order No. R-2685 should be continued in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2685 are hereby continued in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

B. Nary >

PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3003 Order No. R-2685

APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on March 11, 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examinar Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this <u>31st</u> day of <u>March</u>, 1964, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Cabot Corporation, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Pennsylvanian production and the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool, including a provision for 80-acre proration units.

(3) That the Signal State Well No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico, has discovered a separate common source of supply which should be designated the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool; that the vertical limits of said pool should be the Pennsylvanian formation and the herizontal limits of said pool should be the SE/4 of Section 20, the SW/4 of Section 21, the NW/4 of Section 28, and the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, -2-CASE No. 3005 Order No. R-2085

to provent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool.

(5) That the temporary special nules and regulations should provide for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(6) That the top of the perforations in the Pennsylvanian formation in the Signal State Well No. 1 is at 9058 feet; that the special rules and regulations should therefore provide for an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes.

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations should be established for a one-year period in order to allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well.

(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing in April, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in Chaves County, NGW Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Pennsylvanian production is hereby created and designated the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool, with vertical limits comprising the Pennsylvanian formation and horizontal limits comprising the SE/4 of Section 20, the SW/4 of Section 21, the NW/4 of Section 28, and the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(2) That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effective April 1, 1964.

SPECIAL AULAS AND REGULATIONS FOR THE TOBAC-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile of the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth. -3-CASE No. 3003 Order No. R-2685

<u>RULE 2.</u> Each well completed or recompleted in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, 3/2, E/2, or W/2of a single governmental quarter section; provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in tha unit.

<u>RULE 3.</u> The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit comprising a single quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

<u>RULE 4.</u> Each well projected to or completed in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the center of a single governmental quarter-quarter section.

<u>RULE 5.</u> The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres. -4-CASE No. 3003 Order No. R-2685

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That any well presently drilling to or completed in the Pennsylvanian formation within the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool or within one mile of said pool that will not comply with the well location requirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an exception to the requirements of said rule. The operator shall notify the Artesia District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before May 1, 1964.

(2) That any operator desiring to dedicate 80 acres to a well presently drilling to or completed in the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool shall file a new Form C-128 with the Commission on or before May 1, 1964.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in April, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pool may appear and show cause why the Tobac-Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CAMPEELL, Chairman



E. S. WALKER: Member A Carter,

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/

EXELISITS FOR CASE NO. 3003

CABOT CORPORATION'S APPLICATION

YOR ORDER

CREATING NEW FIELD,

TEMPORARY RULES AND SO-ACRE SPACING

SIGNAL STATE NO. 1 Section 29, TSS, R33K Chaves County, New Mexico

797 F		A MAINER NUTTER
BE	FORE EX	AMINER NUTTER
1		
A	plicatte	XHIBIT NO.
	ASE NO	5005

\$144	(1-1918) 3. 10-54	State	6-19-74 State	5'0'0 12.19 S	10-10 dal 10 itali State	<u></u>	5-016	s
35 32 2133 27 1131 42 2133 37 1 5 4 5 1 35 4 5 4 5 1 1 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	31 33 Champin 10:16-72 K 2175 31 53 J	5) 5 (213,5 3 312) 52 212 52 Charter (1) 1 (2 - 13 - 5) (2 - 13 - 5) (2 - 13 - 5) (2 - 13 - 5) (3 - 13 - 5) (4 - 13 - 73 (5 - 25) (5 - 2	30 Pet Champbin Expl: 13: 35: 71 1772 K 2019 15: K 2373 I I 14 25 I I Atlantic J 3: 10 - 60 1 3: 10 - 60	31.3 No 4 11. * 110.4 4 21.01 4 21.01 4 21.01 4 21.01 5 10.0 5 1	22 2 8/23 - 1/4: 51 7/4: 51 - 1 50 Mirs - 1 50 Mirs - 1 50 7/10 Verr-Megae [for], 7 2 22 7 - 18: 61 1 1 1 1 2 73- 962 Jan 610 1 	15 5 - 112 5 - 314 5 - 211 55 6 - 32 - 22 12 Ferry 74 5ee 7 - 12 - 22 35 - 12 - 2 35 - 12 - 2 51+1e	20 Wings Construct 5 - 1 - 1 - 2 - 14 - 1455 - 32 - 44 - 8 - 23 - 20 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 23 - 20 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 23 - 20 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 23 - 20 - 1 - 1 - 23 - 20 - 1 - 1 - 23 - 20 - 20 - 20 - 20 - 20 - 20 - 20	د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د
E.P. Janes (499). 9170992 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 1	3775 deba i Phillios 5-7-73 5 9-21-73 3-72 31 1 Uninn Oil, elei Reymend Parry '2 3776 3 4 Muno Enfield 5-71 1 0174830 31.78 2 U.S.	Adstei Shell (Adobe) 1 (202) 1 (202) 1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1 (1	Adobe Humble 4 · + · CT(2) 927365 Adobe U.S.	Humbie J. (1.5(2) 927365 U.J.S.	R. h. Enfield 8 mer. Trad. 8 18 CT 8 18 C3 9 18 CT 9 28 C3 w R. Jones 12 2 4 U3 Pecific Meeth 12 W R. Jones Nid-Coni. 13 C7 18 - 10 GCC 8 C3 Sunray 9 28 C7 Nid-Coni. 13 C7 8 - 26 C7 4 26 67 9 28 36 8 41/67 2 5. L. Murdeek	50 Mins. 6-1-14 K.527 2956	14 55 Z 23 50	Coosta S
Phillips 9 : 21 : 72 10 : 24 : 72 <i>Unin Oil, del</i> <i>R. M. Perry Va</i> 	37.85 21 Mona Enfield 8-1-71 8-1-71 97.93 24 0174830 78.03 24 18 38.11 24	Atlantic 8-17: 0174830 17	Humble C+15+Cd C 4240 Humble MUNINIST MUNINIST Humble C+21+CS Humble C+21+CS C+21+CS C+21+CS C+21+CS C+21+CS C+21+CS C+21+CS C+21+CA C	Humble Mid-Cod. 4. t- Ct(2) (16-1-66(2) azters 2 5.1876 U.S. 15	Sunrey Mid Carl. 13 - 1 - 66(2) 325576 U.S. U.L. Murdeck	3hell Sunray DX 4 CC(2) 82897C 10 - 1 - CC(2) 92887C 10 - 1 - CC(2)	13 18 5 16 H Micker 13 13 14 Micker 15 15 10	Guif 1 - 8 - 65 tronget Algerer Claring S. Chun C.J. Sparks M C.J. Sparks M
U.S. P.E. James 5-1-71 617 4385 24	U.S. Attantic Phillips Attantic Phillips 1.11 Col 68 1.22 Col 11 20.31 JA To 31 JA So. Pet. Expl. A. N. Sumerlin,	20 20	4424 - 51070 Aldinin Junkie Fuel konstant 5 115 40 105 5256 6 2150-1 1123 Humbia C 11 - 62 C 9969 21	33 (antivental, etal sa. Mina. c. 21 · Ca Pan Amer. co3220 (11 · 13 · C) So. Mins. 6 · 10 · 17 K. 2204 Walferint - 22 Fail S. Min. c. 15 · 24 · 20 · 22 Fail S. Min. c. 15 · 24 · 20 · 22 Fail S. Min. c. 15 · 24 · 20 · 22 Fail S. Min. c. 15 · 24 · 20 · 22 Fail S. Min. c. 15 · 24 · 20 · 22 Scilly I S. 10 · 17 J. 19 J. 17 J. 17 J. 17 J. 17 J. 17 J. 17 J. 19 J. 17 J.	Continental, etal Earis, I Levist Karr 55 Wing So Ming I Earist Karr 55 Wing So Ming 1 803 4-23-27 K 2504 5 51:22 12 23 1 1 23 	24 Fata: Fata: Fata: Constance Constanc	Sector 2 Sector	2 - Schuman e Cities Service 4 - 1-73 O357759 Shell
U.S. P.E. James O.L. Garretson Appl. 0261766 0121 025 0171 015 0171 015 0171 015 0171 015 017 015 017 015 015 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 017 026 026 026 026 026 026 026 026	38.24 Signel C-15-54 Sasz 71 E 4233 Baca 71 30	Signality C	Metioffer Fuel, Se. Mine. C m S C a etol E 8221 Se. Mine. S - 20 - C8 0 6 3828 C - 20 - C8 C - 20 - C8	Stelly 5 - 17 - 27	1	Kerr Sp. Shell Kerr Mins	31.49 2 4-24-29 (Wheley Cauel of Manager Trane James Mathematical James Manager	U.5 E. 3- W.U.H'II 4-9-57 Ohio 4-22.67 Marchay Ce Arshi Jones Petr
Gr West Drig. Superior 16-20-72 & 5-16-72 16-20-72 & 6-16-72 16-20-72 & K-CLE & G22 100 (5-73) 100 (5-73) 10	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	And Ide C Histor Futters C Histor Futters C Histor Futters C Histor Futters C Histor Futters C Histor Mrgee 1	And S. Letter Harding C. I. Cale State Harding C. I. Cale State Ha	Mallester Fuel,etal C - 15 - Cd E azec 34 R C. Morshei Stofg	Superior 9-10-68 S. M. Wedlin, SZMI. 35 Amer. Trid.	McAireter Fuel 9:22:55 1:32:55 2:32:55 3:04:90 3:4:21 3:10:23 3:10:2	2 4 - μ ¹ ·T 5 τοτ δ(0) 1685 μ, 5 10057759 3 τστ 5 τστ 10557759	<i>C/_D</i>

•

CABOT CORPORATION

SIGNAL-STATE HO,1

WELL HISTORY

Location:

660' FML and 660' FEL Section 29, T88, R33E, Chaves County, New Mexico

Total Depth:

Drill Stam Test:

Casing:

13-3/8" surface at 237', 350 sacks. Coment circulated. 8-5/8" intermediate at 3,650', 350 sacks. 5-1/2" production at 10,332', 300 sacks. Recommented through perforations 9,200' with 100 sacks.

Pennsylvanian Bough "C" tested from 90570-9080". Open 1 hour, gas to surface in 3 minutes, mud in 17 minutes, oil and water in 24 minutes, estimated 50% water. Flowed 15 barrels fluid per hour. Initial shut-in pressure - 3083#/30 minutes Initial flow pressure - 1490# Final flow pressure - 2976# Final flow pressure - 3083#/45 minutes.

Perforations:

Formation Treatment:

Potential Test:

9058-9068', 4 heles per feet

1,000 gallens mud acid

Flowed 462 barrels oil plus 52 barrels water through 20/64" cheke, flowing tubing pressure of 650#. GOR 1,275/1. Gravity 44 dagrees API.

p volation v

Initial Reservoir Pressure: 3055 psig at 9066' datum

COMPARISON OF ROCK AND FLUID PROPERTIES

ALLISON PENN POOL VERSUS SIGNAL-STATE NO. 1

	Allison Penn Pool	Cabet <u>Signal-State #1</u>
Preducing Formation	Bough "C"	Bough "C"
Gress Pay, Fost	30 -50	25
Net Tay, Feet	9	24
Peresity, Percent	7	5 (leg)
Water Seturation, Percent	25	35
Permembility, md.	200	190 (DST)
Original Reservoir Pressure, paig	3363	3055
Saturation Pressure, paig	3150	3050
Original Gas in Solution, cu.ft./bbl	1,517	1,275
Reservoir Temparature, Or	156	151
Formation Volume Factor	1,821	1.74
Oil Viscosity, CP.	0.19	0.29
Oil Gravity, ^O API	48	44

OIL RECOVERY CALCULATIONS

6 - 4

BOUCH "C" FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION SIGNAL-STATE NO.1

Reserveir Volume Calculation Peresity (from log analysis) Water Saturation (from log analysis)		5% 35% 24 feet
Net Pay <u>Oil in Place (Bbl/Ac.Ft.)</u> (7,758 bbl/Ac.Ft.)(0.05)(1 - 0.35)(<u>1.74</u>)	=	145 MRN#
Receverable 011 (Bb1/Ac.Ft.) (145) (0.30)	-	43.5 BRAF
011 in Flace (Bb1/Acre) (145 bb1/Ac.Ft.) (24 feet)	-	3, 480
(43.5 bb1/Ac.Ft.)(24 ft.)	-	1,044
		80 acres

	40 actes	
	139,200	278,400
Oil in Place, Barrels	41,760	83,520
Recoverable Oil, Burrels		

DEILLING ECONOMICS - BOUGH "C" FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION SIGNAL-STATE NO. 1

	40 Acres	80 Acres
Income		
1. Receverable Oil, bbl 2. Operator's Net Receverable Oil (87.5%) 3. Operator's Gross Income (\$2.72 % 2)*	41,760 36,540 \$99,389	83, 520 73, 080 \$198, 778
Costs		
1. Drilling and Completion (flowing well) 2. Flow Lines and Tank Battery		5,000 6,000
Total Cost Flowing Well and Battery	\$12	5,000
3. Pumping Unit (Hydraulic)	\$ 2	0,000
Total Cost Pumping Well and Battery	\$14	5,000
Operating Geat (5 years at \$3,000/year)	\$ 1	5,000

*Before Tax Profit (Loss)

(\$60, 611)

\$38,778

page 1

dearright-meign tegattes samme.	SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 1120 SIMMS BLDG, • P. O. BOX 1092 • MONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO	BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico April 28, 1965 EXAMINER HEARING IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 3003 being reopened) pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2685, which order established temporary 30-) acre proration units for the Tobac- Pennsylvanian Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units. BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.
		TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

.

`

۰,

4

. .

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico April 28, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 3003 being reopened) pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2685,) which order established temporary 80-acre) proration units for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian) Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, for a period) of one year. All interested parties may) appear and show cause why said pool should not) be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Case 3003 (Reopened)

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please. The next case will be Case 3003 (Reopened).

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 3003 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order Number R-2685.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle appearing on behalf of Cabot Corporation. We have one witness and eight exhibits. I would like to have Mr. Sargent sworn.

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Exhibits Nos. 1 through 8 marked for identification.)

MR. HINKLE: The exhibits have been numbered in



DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

dearnley-meier regering service.

NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE,

BCX 1092 . PHONE 243-6691

120 SIMMS BUDG. . P. O.

SPECIALIZING IN:

		page 3					
SNOI	ſ	consecutive order.					
CONVEN		W. M. SARCENT, JR., called as a witness, having been first					
COPY,		duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:					
	MEXICO	DIRECT EXAMINATION					
CO LESTIMON	GW AGN	BY MR. HINKLE:					
	ALBUQUERQUE,	Q Your name is W. M. (Bill) Sargent, Junior?					
E ACO	• ALBUQI	A That is correct.					
na n	243-6691	Q You are employed by the Cabot Corporation?					
MOIDE COULDES SELVICE. TO, depositions, hearings, statements, expert testimony, dality copy, conventions	HONE	A Yes, sir.					
BL BL	IOX 1092	Q In what capacity?					
- Mel	9 °	A As a petroleum engineer.					
nley Inc in	S BLDG.	Q What is your title with the Cabot Corporation at the					
dearniey-meier	120 SIMMS BLDG.	present time?					
	-	A Petroleum Engineer.					
		Q Were you the witness who testified originally in					
		connection with this case?					
		A I am.					
		Q Pursuant to which the temporary field rules were					
		adopted?					
- D -		A Yes, sir.					
•		Q At the time of the original hearing, how many wells					
		had been drilled?					
		A One.					
·		0 How many wells have been drilled since then?					

•

dearniey-meior [9]011190 8819108. [36. Specializing in: depositions, hearings, statements, expert testimony, dauly copy

CONVENTIONS

MEXICO

NEW

NOVEROVE

243-669

PHONE

60

· F. O. BOX 1

BLDG.

120 SIMMS

A There have been 34 wells drilled in the field and pool, and there are 11 in various stages of completion at the present time.

Q Have you made a study of all the wells that have been drilled since the original well, studied the samples, the cores and all the electrical logs?

A With the exception of cores, I have studied the wells, yes.

Q You kept up with all the information available in the development of this pool?

A Yes.

Q Your qualifications are a matter of record in this case? A Yes, sir, they are.

Q Have you prepared any exhibits in connection with this hearing?

A Yes, sir, I prepared Exhibits 1 through 8.

- Q They were all prepared by you, or under your direction?
- A Yes, sir.

Q Would you refer to your Exhibit Number 1 and explain what it shows?

A Exhibit Number 1 is just general data concerning the Tobac Pool of Chaves County, New Mexico. It was located 15 miles west of Milnesand in Township 8, Range 33 East. It was discovered in February, 1964 with the completion of Cabot



PAGE 4

Signal State Number 1 Well in the Bough "C" formation at a Cepth of 9,050 feet. Development has proceeded pursuant to provisions contained in New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Order R-2685 which established temporary 80-acre spacing and proration units.

Currently there are 31 producing wells and three dry holes and 11 wells being drilled and completed at the present time in the field. In February of this year production was 134,701 barrels from the field, and the field has produced some 900,000 till the first of April of this year.

I have one correction here. I notice that there was a typographical error in the order number referred to on Exhibit 1. It should be 2685 instead of 2658.

Q Now, refer to your Exhibit Number 2 and explain what it shows.

A Exhibit 2 is a tabulation of the rock and fluid properties of the Tobac Field; and the rock properties I have taken from four core analyses which I had available, and log analyses. It was indicated that there was 20 to 30 (set of gross pay, out of which 10 to 15 feet can be considered net pay.

The average porosity from four core analyses was 7.3 percent. The estimated water saturation is 25 percent, and the average permeability from the four core analyses was 284



CONVENTIONS

DAILY COPY.

EXPERT TESTIMONY,

STATE MENTS.

HEARINGS,

DEPOSITIONS,

SPECIALIZING IN:

010 610

dearnley-meier serfing

MEXICO

NEW

ALBUQUEROUE

243-6691

NOH

092

• P. O. BOX

SIMMS BLDG.

120

millidarcies, with a range of 1 to 3,000 millidarcies. The original reservoir pressure was 3031 psig at a minus 4620. Saturation pressure is estimated at 2950 psig. The original solution gas-oil ratio was estimated to be 1200 to 1. Reservoir temperature is 151 degrees. The estimated formation volume factor is 1.74. The oil gravity is 47 degrees; and once again this is a correction to the exhibit where it is shown 44 degrees.

MR. NUTTER: That should be 47?

47 degrees. The reservoir producing mechanism is a solution gas drive with possibly very minor water drive along the southeast flank of the field. Do you have any further remarks with respect to this

exhibit?

Α

Q

Turn to Exhibit Number 3 and explain what it shows. NO, sir. А Exhibit 3 is a map of the Tobac Pool area on which the Q wells are indicated, the wells that are currently producing, the drilling wells and the dry holes; also outlined is the current field nomenclature as defined by the Oil Conservation Commission; also several wells are colored, and these are for easy identification with the pressures shown on Exhibit 4. Now refer to Exhibit 4 and explain what that shows. Exhibit 4 is just a plot of the initial bottom-hole Q



SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS **t**.5 dearnley-meier essertis

ALBUQUERQUE.

243-6691

1092 + PHONE

1120 SIMMS BLDG. . P. O. BOX

No. 1 No. 1 Market

DEALNEY-MEIET EBBETTER SECTORS. TO.

CONVENTIONS

MEXICO

NEX

ROUE,

2.0.5

PHONE

BOX 1092

. . .

PLDG.

1120 SIMMS

pressures of wells as they were completed in relationship to time. This plot indicates that from that initial pressure on Cabot Signal State Number 1 of 3031, that as each well was drilled subsequent to, but after the Number 4 Well, or the Cabot McAlister or the Signal Oil and Gas State 30-1, each well has had a subsequently lower pressure as it was completed. These pressures fall on a relatively straight line and indicate that the field is being drained by the wells currently producing.

Q What do you conclude from the information on this exhibit?

A I conclude that the Tobac Pool is being adequately and sufficiently drained by the current completions of the reservoir.

Q Turn to Exhibit Number 5 and explain what it is and what it shows.

A Exhibit Number 5 is a tabulation of the bottom-hole pressures run in February, 1965 by the New Mexico Engineering Committee.



Q Does this show relatively the same information as shown on your Exhibit Number 4?

A No, sir. This is the pressures on many of the same wells, but these pressures were taken within a three-day span in February of this year, and indicates that there is a spread, excluding the Ingram Garretson Number 1 Well, there's a spread

PAGE 7

of only 114 pounds for the 14 wells listed.

Q How do you account for the difference in the Ingram Garretson Well?

A This well is located approximately one mile west of the field development in Section 25, 8, 32.

Q That's shown on Exhibit Number 3?

A Three, yes, sir. There is a possibility of a permeability barrier occurring between this well and the main portion of the field. To date there has been no direct offset connection for the field proper.

Q You said there was a variance in that well of about 114 pounds, is that normal or unusual, or what?

A This would be normal in this type of reservoir; and further indicates that the entire reservoir is being drained by the currently uncompleted wells.

Q Turn to your Exhibit Number 6 and explain what that shows.



A Exhibit 6 is a plot of pressure versus cumulative production, and once again I have used initially measured pressures for this plot, plus a 14-well average for the February, 1965, and you can note that this 14-well average falls on the straight line. This plot once again indicates that the field is being drained by the current completions.

MR. NUTTER: Were these the same 14 wells?

MEXICO

NEW

UOUEROUE

243-6691

PHONE

<u>6</u>

• F. O. BOX

SIMMS BLDG.

2

A The 14-well average pressure is the 14 wells 1 included on Exhibit 5, excluding the Ingram well.

MR. NUTTER: The same 14 wells you averaged the bottom-hole pressure at different times?

A No, the other points shown are the initial pressures, initial completion, just referred back to the cumulative production at the time these pressures were taken.

Q Does this exhibit also indicate the ultimate production from the pool?

A Yes. By extrapolating the line to an assumed abandonment pressure of 100 psig, the ultimate preliminary recovery from the field is indicated to be 3,600,000 barrels of oil.

Q What do you conclude from this exhibit, as far as one well draining 80 acres or more?

A Well, I conclude that the wells whose pressures I have used here have been drained by the wells previously completed, and that one well will drain 80 acres and more.

Q Is this about the best evidence that you can have of drainage of this kind in a pool?



EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY

STATE MENTS.

HEA.RINGS,

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS,

learnlev-meiei

MEXICO

MEW

I ALBUQUEROUE

243-6691

PHONE

1092

• P. O. BOX

SIMMS BLDG.

22

A I feel that short of conducting an interference test between the wells, this is conclusive evidence of drainage of 80 acres, or of the entire pool by the currently completed wells.

Q Have you made any calculations with respect to the

FAGE ()

total recovery?

Yes, sir, on Exhibit 7 I have taken the 3,600,000 Λ barrel indicated ultimate primary recovery from the field, not including the development in Sections 24 and 25 in 8, 32, which is the Ingram and Shell well to the west. I have divided that up among 27 current completions in the main portion of the field.

Now, referring to Exhibit 3, the map, this will exclude the wells in Sections 24 and 25 to the west, and in Sections 31 and 32 to the south, the Cabot MacAlister Fuel 1-A and the Cabot Tidewater State 1-A. These two wells are poor producers and produce only ten, fifteen barrels a day, and will not significantly contribute to recovery from this field.

Therefore, using the 27 current completions in the six section, seven section block to the north there, I arrived at 133,300 barrel ultimate recovery per well. Now, this is an average figure and it's not an absolute figure for any given well.

Have you made any calculations as to the economics of Q development of this pool on 40 acres and 80 acres?

Yes, sir, I have. Inasmuch as the field is currently Α developed on 80-acre spacing, I have used the 133,300 barrel figure as a recovery factor for 80 acres, and half that amount for a recovery factor for 40 acres. Assuming one-eighth

CONVENTIONS DAILY COPY. TESTIMONY, EXPERT MENTS. STATE HEARINGS, SPECIALIZING

MEXICO

NEV

ALBUQUEROUE

243-669

PHONE

1092

ğ ò

NOC.

SIMMS

20

dearnley-meier

royalty and a gross income per barrel of \$2.95, the operator's gross income for 40 and 80 acres respectively is \$172,000.00 and \$344,000.00.

Q Are you referring to Exhibit 8 now?

A Yes, sir, I am. Our drilling costs are about \$115,000.00 per well, and an additional \$11,000.00 for tank battery and flow line. Operating costs for a well over a five-year period is estimated to be \$15,000.00, for a total drilling, completing and operating cost of \$141,000.00.

In the event a well has to be pumped, an additional cost of \$20,000.00 will be experienced. A before tax profit, based upon these costs is \$31,171.00 for a 40-acre location, and \$203,082.00 for an 80-acre location; or a before tax profit to investment ratio of .25 for a 40-acre location and 1.61 for an 80-acre location.

Q Are there any other wells in this vicinity, or in Lea, Chaves or Roosevelt Counties completed in the Bough formation?

A Yes, sir, there are numerous wells.

Q Are all of those pools or fields developed on 80-acre spacing?

A I can only say that several of them have been spaced and developed on 80-acre spacing and proration units. Now, as



SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY,

dearnley-meier fage

CONVENTIONS

MEXICO

NEW

ALBUQUEROUE,

1499-572

PHONE

BOX 1(92 4

• • 0.

120 SIMMS BIDG.

to whether all of them have been or not, I don't know. I know the main pools have been on 80 acres.

Q I take it from your testimony there's no question in your mind but what one well would effectively and efficiently drain more than 80 acres in this case?

A There's none.

Q Do you have any recommendations to make to the Commission with respect to the continuance of the present temporary field rules?

A It is my recommendation that the rules contained in Order R-2685 be continued on a permanent basis.

Q You have no recommendations to make as to any changes?

A No, sir.

Q Continue the same rules?

A That's right.

Q Do you know whether there's any objections from any of the operators in the pool or field to the continuance of these rules?

A I know of none. I personally contacted all but one operator, and they all agreed that development on 80-acres was what they desired, and most of them indicated that they would so notify the Commission.

Q You know of no protest, no objection?

A No, sir, I know of no objections.



dearniey - meier a de carrière a carrière conventions sfectatizing in defositions, hearings, statements, exfert testimony, daily cory, conventions

MEXICO

NEV

ALBUQUERQUE

243-6691

PHONE

1092 =

• P. O. BOX

SIMMS BLDG.

120

CONVENTIONS MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence Exhibits 1 through 8, inclusive. COPY. MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 8 will be TESTIMONY, DAILY admitted in evidence. NEW MEXICO (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 8 were admitted in evidence.) STATE MENTS, EXPERT BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE MR. HINKLE: I believe that's all. MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, Sargent? MR. DURRETT: I have a question, please. CROSS EXAMINATION ö • BY MR. DURRETT: S'MMS BLDG. Q Who was the operator that you didn't get to contact 22 personally? Α Tom Brown Drilling Company. MR. DURRETT: Thank you. BY MR. NUTTER: Q Referring to your plat which is Exhibit Number 3, you mentioned that the wells down in 31 and 32 were poor wells. Yes, sir. Α Ω What about the wells over in 24 and 25? А It is my understanding that the Ingram Well in Section 25 is a very good well, comparable to many of the wells in the main section of the field. Now, my geologist in Midland

dearnley-meier 🔅 🔅

me that the Shell Well in Section 24 was completed just last week for a hundred barrels per day pumping.

Q I note two dry holes there, one in Section 19 and one in the northeast corner of Section 30?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do those go to the Bough "C"?

A Yes, sir, they are both Bough "C" wells which were drilled offsetting production. However, the Bough "C", though present, was completely impermeable.

Q And this is one of the reasons that you think maybe there's a permeability barrier that comes down through this area?

A Yes, that and the high pressure measured on the Ingram Well.

Q How about the Signal 1-30 in Section 30, is that a pretty good well?

A It was an excellent well. It was a complete surprise that their second well was dry. The Humble 1-3 Well in Section 20 was an excellent well, and I am sure Phillips is very disappointed their well was dry, offsetting it.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr. Sargent? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further in this case?

CONVENTION

<u>8</u>

DAILY

EXPERT TESTIMONY,

STATE MENTS.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS.

SPECIALIZING IN:

dearnley-meier

MEXICO

243-6491 . ALBUQUEROUE, NEW

NOH

1092 •

• P. O. BOX

PC

SIMMS

120

PAGE 14

MR. HINKLE: No, that's all.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer in

Case 3003 (Reopened)?

MR. DURRETT: I would like to state for the record that the Commission has received telegrams from Signal, Humble, Shell and Tidewater concurring with Cabot's request, and we have received a letter from MacAlister Fuel Company concurring with their request for permanent rules.

NR. NUTTER: Thank you. If there is nothing further in 3003 we will take the case under advisement.



SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

dearnley-meier

NEW MENCO

1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P. O. ISOX 1072 • MONE 243-4481 • ALBUDUERDUE.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss. COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Examiner at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal this llth day of May, 1965.

View Dearnley Notary Public - Court Reporter

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.



I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Exactor hearing of Case No. 3003 keyperband by me on 4/28, 1965. Examiner

Lew Nexico 011 Conservation Commission

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIO4S, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

dearnley-meier report

1120 SIMMS ALDG. • F. O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO